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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Arcturus Warehouse LLC
	Lead Agency: City of Oxnard
	Contact Name: Jay Dobrowalski
	Email: Jay.Dobrowalski@oxnard.org
	Phone Number: 805.385.3948
	Project Location: Oxnard                                                                                                         Ventura
	Project Description: The Project involves the construction and operation of a 105,383-square-foot cold storage facility on an approximately 14.33-acre site located in the southern portion of the City. Specifically, the Project site is located at 5980 and 6000 Arcturus Avenue on Assessor's Parcel Numbers (APN) 231-009-313 and 231-009-315 respectively. The Project site is currently comprised of a vacant lot in an industrial/agricultural area that is used to store shipping containers. The site's zoning designation is M-1 (Light Manufacturing) and its 2030 General Plan land use designation is Light Industrial (ILT). The proposed Project would require review and discretionary approval by the City's Community Development Director. The facility would consist of 5,400 square feet of office space, 55,836 square feet of racked cold storage space, and 44,147 square feet for the controlled temperature loading docks. The project would also feature a container stack rack system with capacity for 90 containers to be temporarily stored, which would be located north of the new building. Aided by a grant from the South Coast Air Quality Management District the facility would be fitted with electrical outlets that would allow for the on-board fuel powered refrigeration units to be transferred to electric power, reducing idle emissions.
	Project's Effects: The implementation of the proposed Project would result in potentially significant impacts associated with air quality, biological resources, cultural resources, hazards and hazardous materials and noise on wildlife species. Mitigation measures have been required to reduce each potentially significant impact to less than significant. The mitigation measures that have been required within the Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration would reduce potential significant impacts. These measures include (AIR-1 through AIR-6) construction fugitive dust control, construction equipment emissions control, building energy reduction measures, rooftop renewables, use of electric or battery-powered landscaping equipment, contribution to a cumulative impact mitigation fund; (BIO-1 and BIO-2) conducting a pre-construction burrowing owl survey and pre-construction survey for active bird nests; (CUL-1 through CUL-5) cultural resources sensitivity training, monitoring, and if necessary, notification of any unanticipated discovery of archaeological resources; and (HAZ-1) adherence to the Project Soil and Groundwater Management Plan . After the implementation of the required mitigation measures, the potential significant impacts would be reduced to less than significant. No remaining significant impacts would occur.
	Areas of Controversy: There are no known areas of controversy.
	List of Agencies: There are no responsible agencies. The California Department of Fish and Wildlife is a trustee agency for the project.


